Borough of Coraopolis
Allegheny County, Pennsylvania
Council Special Meeting via teleconference
July 26, 2022
6:00 PM


The Council Special Meeting of the Borough of Coraopolis was called to order by Council President David Pendel.

A Roll Call of Members was then taken.

Present
Robb Cardimen
Rudy Bolea		Arrival 6:03
Ed Pitassi
Chad Kraynyk		Via Telephone 
George Mihalyi		Arrival 6:06
Allison Marine
Gary Flasco
David Pendel 		Via Telephone 
Michael Dixon, Mayor	Via Telephone

Also, Present 
Richard Start – Solicitor	Via Telephone


Mr. Cardimen made a motion to go into Executive Session to discuss personnel related matters.  Mr. Kraynyk seconded the motion.
Motion approved by Unanimous Voice Vote.

Mr. Bolea made a motion to come out of Executive Session.  Mr. Pitassi seconded the motion.
Motion approved by Unanimous Voice Vote.

Mr. Kraynyk made a motion to terminate the employment of Employee No. 2207 due to the fact that there is no suitable employment available to that employee.  Mr. Bolea seconded the motion.

Upon Roll Call Vote
Robb Cardimen		Yes
Rudy Bolea		Yes
Ed Pitassi		Yes
Chad Kraynyk		Yes
George Mihalyi		Yes
Allison Marine		Yes
Gary Flasco		Yes
David Pendel		Yes
Motion carried.

Mr. Bolea made a motion to advertise for a Working Foreman for the Public Works Department.  Mr. Pitassi seconded the motion.
Motion approved by Unanimous Voice Vote.

Mr. McCutcheon said the one item I want to propose to Council pertains to Main Street.  The CWSA has looked into getting the sewer lines televised to see what the conditions are.  I do have a letter from Lennon Smith stating that they are in overall good condition, but there are some defects and a lining of the sewer line makes a lot of sense.  They thought the price would be around $160,000.00, but it came in at $289,194.00 and Stefanik Next Generation was the only bidder.  I think this is essential, so that Main Street isn’t a concern after we concrete it and he continued to explain.
Mr. McCutcheon said we are expected to receive additional COVID money this year and even if we don’t, we are still in good condition financially.  I’m asking if Council could possibly reimburse for 50% of the project.  The Covid money that we are supposed to receive is around $286,000.00 and it is recommended to use these funds for water and sewer projects.  My question is would Council be willing to participate with 50% of the project for lining the sewers?
Mr. Cardimen said I think it is a great idea, we do not want to run into a situation like we had on Wood Street and he continued to explain.

Mr. Cardimen made a motion to reimburse CWSA for 50% of the Contractor’s charges for the Sewer Lining Project for Main Street.  Mr. Pitassi seconded the motion.

Upon Roll Call Vote
Robb Cardimen		Yes
Rudy Bolea		Yes
Ed Pitassi		Yes
Chad Kraynyk		Yes
George Mihalyi		Yes
Allison Marine		Yes
Gary Flasco		Yes
David Pendel		Yes
Motion carried.


Mr. Cardimen made a motion to adjourn.  Mr. Bolea seconded the motion.
[bookmark: _Hlk80625771]Motion approved by Unanimous Voice Vote.

MEETING ADJOURNED
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